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Dear Parents/Carers,
As another very successful year draws to a close at Eastlea there are some final updates and information which need to be shared.  Thank you to the very many parents and friends of the school who came to support the children in the recent Shine Assemblies and Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly.  
As always your support is much appreciated and I think the pupils gave a real ‘flavour’ of all the many experiences they have had at Eastlea as they looked back on the recent year – and even further back for Year 6!!
· Summer Fayre

As many of you will have seen last week we now have the final total for the fayre which took place on 4th July.  The ‘American’ theme on the day was very popular and I know the stalls provoked a lot of interest.  As a result we have been delighted with the total raised which again beat last year’s by some margin.  In total an amazing £1177.70 was raised – which will go towards supporting our Golden days next year and other school activities!  Thank you once again for your tremendous support, without which such events just could not happen.
· Concordia Golden Day

The children had a super time on our final Golden Day of the school year yesterday.  During the day they had the chance to try their hand at a variety of different activities and had great fun.  The events on the day were well organised by staff at Concordia and it was an especially happy occasion for the WHOLE school because every one earned the right to attend!! 
· Storyteller Chair
I’m sure everyone has now had the chance to see the storyteller chair and owl reading bench.  Thanks to the last minute donation from Cramlington Rotary Club we have reached our target of £2000 which is a fantastic achievement – thanks to everyone who supported us via bun days and other fundraising activities.  The press came to take photos of the chair on Tuesday so we hope it will be feature in local media soon.

· Champion Readers

We have had huge success with our ‘magical reading challenge’ this year.  Thanks to your support with regularly listening to your child read and sharing books with them we have had a very high number of pupils which have achieved the bronze, silver and gold awards.  In total we managed 200 bronze, 149 silver and 98 gold.  If your child came home with a champion reader gold balloon and certificate on Tuesday they were one of only 22 who achieved this for never missing a reading week all year– well done!  We will be launching our new reading challenge in September, but in the meantime don’t forget the Creepy House’ summer challenge being organised by Cramlington Library which is taking place throughout the summer holidays.
· KS2 SATS results
As was explained to the Year 6 parents/relatives on Tuesday we have had more success this year with our KS2 SATs results – the national measures on which schools are judged in terms of pupil outcomes.  We are proud to announce that the results this year were our best ever with 100% pupils reaching level 4+ in reading and maths and 94.4% doing the same in writing, grammar, punctuation and spelling.  This is as a result of the hard work of the pupils and the whole staff team at Eastlea who are dedicated to providing an interesting, enjoyable and successful educational experience for everyone in school.  For more details of the results see our website.  The provisional listings from county for combined Reading, Writing and Maths place Eastlea TOP in Cramlington and 3rd in Northumberland…AGAIN!!!  A great achievement – wow!!
Attendance and punctuality
As you know we have had a real push on attendance/punctuality this year!  I won’t spoil the surprise here of which classes have won the half term award certificates as these will be presented tomorrow.  We will also be giving out awards to those individuals who have managed 100% attendance in the summer term as well as some special punctuality certificates for those who have never been late this year and for the small group of pupils who have managed full attendance for the whole academic year!!
September
The start of the new term will come around quickly so it is worth reminding you that the autumn term for all pupils starts on Tuesday 3rd September 2013.  There are no planned staffing changes this summer and this morning your child had the chance to meet the adults who will be working with them next year.
School dinners
As far as we are aware the price of school dinners will remain the same from September.  The price of a school meal will be £2.10 per day (or £10.50 per week).  As always this money will be payable on the day/week that your child has a school dinner.

School uniform – a reminder
Most parents who ordered uniform will have now received their order.   Please be aware that the next order will not be sent off until the autumn term, but Mrs Johnson does still have few items in stock.

May I also take this opportunity to remind you of the uniform requirements at Eastlea:
Uniform list
· School sweatshirt/cardigan in navy blue (available from the school with the Eastlea logo)

· White shirt or polo shirt

· Grey/black trousers/shorts or skirt

· For girls - Summer dress – blue checks/stripes please (in keeping with the rest of the school uniform colour) and plain white/grey/black tights in the winter
· Black school shoes – NOT trainers please.  We seem to have had more trainers appearing in school this term.  However, black shoes are the required footwear in school other than for outdoor P.E. lessons (see below). 
P.E. kit
· Plain white t-shirt

· Black shorts

· Black sandshoes or bare feet for indoor PE.  (Trainers may be worn for outdoor PE.)

Jewellery/Hairstyles
· No jewellery can be worn in school.  This includes earrings, so if you are thinking of getting your child’s ears pierced it needs to be at the start of the summer holidays so they can remove earrings before they come back to school in September.

· As previously outlined ‘extreme’ hairstyles are not to be worn at Eastlea in common with other schools in Cramlington.  Distinctively styled hair, designs shaved into the hair, shaved patterns and unnatural dyed hair should not be worn during term time.  Long hair should be tied back for school and especially for P.E.

Finally, I would like to once again thank everyone for their support this year and I hope that you have a restful summer holiday!  
Yours sincerely

E Beeston
Miss E Beeston
Head Teacher
